
Memorandum  

 

To:  Mayor and City Council  

 

From:  Evan Byrd, Fleet Manager 

 

Date:  August 12, 2015 

 

Subject: Bid Tabulation for Two (2) New Ford AWD Utility Police Interceptor SUVs 

 

Recommendation: 

 

That the City of Gillette awards the bid to Thunder Basin Ford of Gillette, Wyoming in the 

amount of $55,853.78 for their bid on Two (2) New Ford AWD Utility Police Interceptor SUVs. 

 

 

Bidder Model  Bid Price  Notes 

Greiner Motor Company, 

Casper, Wyoming 

(2) 2016 Ford Utility Police 

Interceptor SUVs $57,756.00  

Thunder Basin Ford, 

Gillette, Wyoming 

(2) 2016 Ford Utility Police 

Interceptor SUVs $55,853.78 

Recommended, 

Lowest Bid 

Freemont Motors,  

Sheridan, Wyoming 

(2) 2016 Ford Utility Police 

Interceptor SUVs $57,962.92  

    

    

 Account number   Budgeted Amount  

Amount 

Charged to 

Account Balance 

604-30-37-419-70-47610 $84,000.00 $55,853.78 $28,146.22  

 

 

Background 

 

These are replacement units for the Police Department’s K-9 units PD31 and PD37. These 

replacement units were approved in the budget. The remaining funds will be used to upfit the 

vehicles with appropriate lighting, City of Gillette signage, cages for the police K-9s, etc. 

 

 

 

 


